Mike The Mover

The Moving Club, Inc.

115 West Dayton Street

Edmonds, WA  98020

NOTICE OF PENDING CANCELLATION OF AUTHORITY

Docket No. TV-031701

October 20, 2003

On December 21, 2001, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) granted temporary authority to The Moving Club, Inc., for transporting household goods within the state of Washington (see M.V. Order No. 150741; Application P-78676).  A copy of the Commission’s Order is attached.

Within its Order, the Commission directed that the company, no later than January 12, 2002, file a certified statement that declared:

· Employees of The Moving Club, Inc., involved in soliciting, selling, or booking moves, estimating costs, or billing customers are sufficiently trained and have enough experience to comply with all laws and rules relating to economic regulation and Tariff 15-A or, in lieu of such training and experience, the employees attend Commission-sponsored training;

· Employees of The Moving Club, Inc., involved in operating or maintaining vehicles, dispatching or hiring drivers, or ensuring compliance with safety regulations are sufficiently trained and have enough experience to comply with all laws and rules relating to safety regulation or, in lieu of such training and experience, the employees attend Commission-sponsored training; and

· The Moving Club, Inc., removed and canceled all advertising that did not meet the requirements of RCW 81.80.355 and 81.80.357.

In addition, the Commission directed that The Moving Club, Inc., allow periodic inspections by Commission Staff and that it submit any records or documents that the Commission requests.

As of this date, The Moving Club, Inc., has not submitted the certified statement required by the Order.  In addition, it has repeatedly denied Commission Staff access to its vehicles for the purpose of safety inspections and denied Commission Staff access to its records for the purpose of investigating compliance with appropriate laws and rules.

In order to retain its temporary authority to operate as a household moving company, The Moving Club, Inc., must submit the certified statement as required by the Order no later than October 31, 2003.  In addition, The Moving Club, Inc., must contact Commission Staff member Dennis Shutler at 360-664-1149 and arrange a date and time for Staff to inspect its vehicles and records no later than October 31, 2003.  

If The Moving Club, Inc., fails to submit the certified statement by October 31, 2003, or if it fails to contact Commission Staff to arrange the inspections specified above to be completed by October 31, 2003, the Commission will cancel its temporary operating authority and dismiss its application.  If the company’s authority is canceled, it may not operate as a household goods moving company.

The Moving Club, Inc., may request a hearing to have the opportunity to be heard, to contest the information upon which this notice is based, and to present evidence on its own behalf.  A request for hearing may be made by letter to the Commission’s Executive Secretary.

Carole J. Washburn
Executive Secretary

